
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Business Item A 
 
From: Administrator/Staff 
To: Town Board 
Re: Town Board review & consideration on available options for the required bird 

deterrent on the regional stormwater pond located along Wing Ln & Eagle 
Heights Dr. 

 
Due to the regional stormwater pond falling within the Outagamie County Airport Zoning 
Overlay, a bird deterrent is required. Several options have been presented and Staff 
has narrowed down to what Staff feels are the most economical options to present to 
the Board: Bird Balls and Bird Deterrent Laser.  
 
If the Bird Deterrent Laser is ultimately implemented, an additional $10,000 to $12,000 
to have the USDA Biologist Chip Levine monitor its efficacy. The Town would be the 
first to use the laser system under the Outagamie County overlay. Staff is looking for 
direction from the Board on which option they would like to pursue.  
 
Administrator Wisnefske will be available at the meeting if the Board has further 
questions. 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION 
 
Motion to direct Staff to proceed with the most viable & cost-effective method to fulfill 
the Outagamie County Airport Overlay bird deterrent requirement. 
 
Should you have any questions related to this information, please feel free to call or e-
mail me. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Kelsey 


